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The Knoxville Chapter meets on the second 
Tuesday of every month. Guests are Welcome!
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 Nashville Music City Convention  Nashville Music City Convention 
Center Lessons Learned: Center Lessons Learned: 

10 years later10 years later

Tuesday, November 8th, Time: 11:30 AM EST - 1:00 PM (EST)
John Robinson from Sika Sarnafil Roofing
In-Person Meeting Location: 
Associated General Contractors (AGC)
 
Address:
3306 Ragsdale Ave NW, Knoxville, TN 37909

RSVP: Boxed Lunch Provided 
RSVP: Click here to RSVP for In-Person Meeting

Presented By: John Robinson from Sika Sarnafil Roofing

CSI Knoxville November Chapter Meeting

robinson.john@us.sika.com

SPECKTHE
T h e  C o n s t r u c t i o n  S p e c i f i c a t i o n s  I n s t i t u t e

1 1  -  2 0 2 2

CSI Knoxville Chapter Meeting
Tuesday, November 8th

https://goo.gl/maps/bqjoFgo4ejAJiLJK8
https://goo.gl/maps/bqjoFgo4ejAJiLJK8
https://goo.gl/maps/bqjoFgo4ejAJiLJK8
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=qmtbi86ab&oeidk=a07ejfpl09b957ac0f1
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Calendar of Events
NOVEMBER 2022

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, November 1st
Meeting from 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm (EST)
MBI Companies Inc. 
299 N Weisgarber Rd., Knoxville, TN 37919

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, November 8th
Time: 11:30 AM EST - 1:00 PM (EST)
Presented By 
John Robinson from Sika Sarnafil Roofing 

In-Person Meeting Location: 
Associated General Contractors (AGC) 
Address:
3306 Ragsdale Ave NW, Knoxville, TN 37909

RSVP: Boxed Lunch Provided 
RSVP: Click here to RSVP for In-Person Meeting
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DECEMBER 2022
CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, December 6th
Meeting from 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm (EST)
MBI Companies Inc. 
299 N Weisgarber Rd., Knoxville, TN 37919

CSI Chapter Holiday Celebration Party - Tuesday, 
December 13th
Time: To Be Determined
Location: To Be Determined
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THESPECK Editor
Stacy Flick Colbaugh - Editor
scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net
THESPECK is published monthly by the 
Knoxville Chapter of the Construction 
Specifications Institute. Readers 
are encouraged to submit articles 
and images of the construction 
industry interest for our membership. 
All submittals should be sent via 
e-mail  in a typical file format, such as 
.pdf, .docx, or .jpg Please verify the 
accuracy of the information such as 
correct dates, spelling, and grammar. 
Deadlines are the 25th of each month.

CSI KNOXVILLE IS A 
MEMBER OF THE CSI 
GULF STATES REGION

CSI NEWS
CSI Knoxville Chapter Implements New Meal Policy

Due to rising costs, the CSI Knoxville Chapter will be 
implementing a new meal program in January 2023.
Please watch The Speck and www.CSIknoxville.org for 
more detailed information.

Meal costs starting January 2023:

•	 Members: $10 with RSVP $15 without RSVP

•	 A discounted annual meal pass will be on sale in 	
	 January ($70/yr)

•	 Guests – FREE for first time guests. $20 for 
returning guests

https://goo.gl/maps/KMiXCc8RYBvhYCQq6
https://goo.gl/maps/bqjoFgo4ejAJiLJK8
https://goo.gl/maps/bqjoFgo4ejAJiLJK8
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=qmtbi86ab&oeidk=a07ejfpl09b957ac0f1
http://www.CSIknoxville.org
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TROMBONE PLAYER by Tom Bob in New York USA

Kathryn E. Fuller, AIA, NCARB, CSI CDT

CSI Knoxville Chapter President

kathrynf@mbicompanies.com
(o)865.584.0999

	 You are all invited to our 
next lunch n learn on Tuesday 
November 8th at Noon! 
This month’s program will be 
provided by John Robinson of Sika Corporation.
His topic will be “Nashville’s Music City 
Convention Center Lessons Learned: 10 Years 
Later.”
	 See you at AGC of Tennessee on Ragsdale 
Ave. next Tuesday for this enlightening and 
educational presentation.
	 The annual golf tournament at Egwani 
Farms was a HUGE success, and we owe a 
great deal to Wes Crow, CSI Knoxville’s Golf 
Tournament Chair. Thank you for sponsoring 
and participating in this fundraiser that helps us 
provide construction education to students and 
professionals alike! Save the date for next year’s 
tournament on Friday October 20, 2023.
	 Decompression hour, on the 4th Thursday 
of the month, will be suspended until January 
due to Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays. I’m 
sure everyone will be decompressing with their 
families!
	 Several members attended CSI’s National 
Conference in Denver. Stacy Colbaugh earned 
the Communications Award, AGAIN! Gary 
Bergeron became a Fellow (I call him a feller ‘cause 
I’m a farm kid). CSI Knoxville also earned the 
Outstanding Chapter Commendation. We have a 
lot to celebrate, so stay tuned for upcoming party 
announcements.
	 Come join us – remember, we are the 
COOL CSI!

Kathryn E. Fuller, AIA, NCARB, CSI CDT

CSI Knoxville Chapter President
kathrynf@mbicompanies.com

THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Greetings, CSI Knoxville! Summary from Tuesday, October 4th Board Meeting

The board met via Zoom online conferencing to 
discuss the following CSI events:

• Planning for the October Golf Tournament at 
Egwani Farms is underway and we are seeking 
sponsors and volunteers!

• Planning for CSI Holiday Party was discussed.

CSI HIGHLIGHTS
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Closeup photo of Music Center green roof
A prior recording of John’s seminar is at

https://usa.sika.com/sarnafil/en/resource-center/continuing-
education/webinar-library/green-roof-the-good-the-bad.html

Aerial photo of Music Center green roof
https://www.sempergreen.com/us/references/music-city-center

Installation Photos 
Download the Case Study pdf 

https://usa.sika.com/content/dam/dms/us01/n/music-city-center.
pdf

JOHN S. ROBINSON, 
CSI/CDT GRP RRO
John Robinson 
has been with Sika 
Sarnafil for over 25 
years. He currently 
holds the position of 
Education/Healthcare/
Waterproofing Sales 
Specialist for the 
Southern Region. 
John has over 35 years 
of experience in the 
roofing and waterproofing industry and has held 
sales and technical positions with both national 
and regional firms.  John is an active member in 
many organizations including IIBEC, CSI, A4LE, 
and GRHC. He resides in Metro Atlanta GA with 
his family.

 
John S. Robinson, CDT/GRP/RRO 
Regional Sales Specialist- Education/Healthcare/Waterproofing
 
Sika Corporation 
3483 Satellite Boulevard · Duluth · GA · 30096 · United States 
Phone: +1 770-495-0025 · Mobile: +1 770-331-7498 · Fax: +1 
770-495-0027 
robinson.john@us.sika.com · usa.sarnafil.sika.com

NOVEMBER 2022 PRESENTATION

Presented By: 
John Robinson from Sika Sarnafil Roofing
robinson.john@us.sika.com

 Nashville Music City Convention 
Center Lessons Learned:

10 Years Later

mailto:robinson.john@us.sika.com
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https://www.faucetdepot.com/resources/customizing-your-toilet.

asp

https://www.us.kohler.com/us/Kohler-Bidet-Seats/article/
CNT130200001.htm

What was one item in short 
supply at your grocery store 
when the Covid 19 pandemic 
started?  If you answered, “toilet 
paper”, please read further for 
ideas on limiting your consumption of this precious 
resource.
Bidets are a very common restroom item in the remainder 
of the world outside of the USA.  Bidets are cleaner 
and more environmentally friendly than toilet paper. 
They are also more common in senior living buildings, 
especially in nursing homes and hospice facilities. Bidet 
fixtures first appeared in France in the 1700’s. A separate 
bidet fixture is similar to a low toilet bowl with different 
controls and is usually adjacent to the toilet. The bidet 
was first observed by many American soldiers during 
WWII in European brothels, so they became associated 
with sex work. 
Several other countries have made bidets more 
sophisticated. A toilet seat bidet is one of the 
“new” options available to US consumers. Toto is a 
manufacturer of bidet toilet seats in Japan which include 
electric options and can provide a night light, a toilet seat 
warmer, warm the water, and the air dryer.  Using a bidet 
consumes about 1/8 of a gallon of water and toilet paper 
is not required. You can reduce your use of toiler paper 
by about 75%.

If you have been to plumbing accessory aisle in your 
local home improvement store, you might observe several 
toilet washing devices. There is a simple hand held cold 
water hose and nozzle arrangement that connects to the 
toilet water supply, but who wants to use cold water 
and then use toilet paper to dry off.   There are many 
manufacturers who offer several different Bidet toilet 
seat options. If you have rotator cuff, wrist problems, or 
any other mobility issues, a bidet toilet seat can offer you 
some personal freedom. The night light option makes the 
toilet “glow in the dark”. A warm toilet seat is a welcome 
addition in the winter months. The electric water heater in 
most bidet toilet seats includes a temperature adjustment. 
The air dryer temperature is also adjustable. The water 
spray position has both anterior and posterior settings.  
The strength of the water spray is adjustable along with 
an oscillating movement which is available on some 
models. Some bidet toilet seats have a seat side mounted 
controller, but the controller is difficult to observe while 
using the fixture.  Other models include a separate remote 
wall mounted controller that is much easier to use. 
One issue with an electric bidet toilet seat is the 
availability of a 120-volt receptacle. Some users utilize 
an extension cord plugged into the lavatory receptacle 
and use coaxial cable staples to route the power in a neat 
manner to the 3’ long cord usually provided with the seat. 
Other homeowners back-feed the bidet receptacle through 
the shared wall cavity from an adjacent receptacle in the 
next room. Just make sure the receptacle is Ground Fault 
Circuit Interrupter (GFCI) rated.

On another note, washing with a bidet can help with 
cleanliness, which may lead to fewer instances of rashes, 
hemorrhoids, urinary tract infections, and other medical 
issues. And if you're worried about using toilet water 
to clean your rear end, you shouldn't be. The bidet 

WHAT I LEARNED FROM CSI...
Bidets and Bidet Toilet Seats (or how to 

clean your nether regions better)

https://www.faucetdepot.com/resources/customizing-your-toilet.asp
https://www.faucetdepot.com/resources/customizing-your-toilet.asp
https://www.us.kohler.com/us/Kohler-Bidet-Seats/article/CNT130200001.htm
https://www.us.kohler.com/us/Kohler-Bidet-Seats/article/CNT130200001.htm
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CSI KNOXVILLE CHAPTER WOULD LIKE TO THANK OUR SPONSOR

TOTO’S DECLARATION OF INNOVATION: THE LITTLE-KNOWN 
HISTORY OF WASHLET® BIDET SEATS’ DEVELOPMENT

https://bit.ly/3T7u4Jy

https://www.amazon.com/SmartBidet-SB-1000-Electronic-
Temperature-Controlled/dp/B0128T2HQK

Gary T. Bergeron FCSI
Principal and Co-Owner, Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc.
Consulting Engineers
201 Sherlake Lane, ste 101
Knoxville, TN 37922
https://www.csiknoxville.org/news
UTK ARCH Adjunct faculty 461/471 Integration 
instructor
CSI Gulf States Region Treasurer & Technical chair, 
Wetzel Award Winner 2018
O: 865-588-5348
C: 865-748-6304
https://www.linkedin.com/in/garybergeron/

uses normal tap water which is just like the water from 
your sink. You might give a bidet toilet seat a trial run. 
Because, in the end (no pun intended), it's just washing 
yourself without hopping into the shower!

If you want to learn more about the finer points of 
building construction documents, specifications, and 
construction observations, please come the next local CSI 
meeting to meet fellow construction industry members 
and broaden your knowledge.

https://bit.ly/3T7u4Jy
https://www.amazon.com/SmartBidet-SB-1000-Electronic-Temperature-Controlled/dp/B0128T2HQK
https://www.amazon.com/SmartBidet-SB-1000-Electronic-Temperature-Controlled/dp/B0128T2HQK


2023 

March 21, 2023
4:00 - 7:00PM 

Foundry on the Fair Site
747 Worlds Fair Park Dr.
Knoxville, TN 37902

Special Event
Fire Marshal Panel Discussion
2:00 - 4:00PM
Free Heavy Hors d’Oeuvres will be served. 

Everyone in the Design and 
Construction Industry is invited 
to this free event.

�������������



Panel Participants

Fire Marshal
Panel Discussion

2023 March 21, 2023
2:00-4:00PM 

Foundry on the Fair Site
747 Worlds Fair Park Dr.
Knoxville, TN 37902

Daniel Johnson

For more information about the panel 
participants, visit the CSI website: 
https://csiknoxville.org/

Panel Participants

Wayne Morris

Sonny Partin
Assistant Chief and Deputy Fire 
Marshal for the City of Knoxville.

Town of Farragut Fire Marshal.
Past president of the Tennessee Fire 
Safety Inspectors Association and 
the East Tennessee Building O�icials 
Association.

Plans Examiner Supervisor for the 
Tennessee State Fire Marshal’s 
O�ice. Tennessee State Advocate for 
the National Fallen Firefighters 
Association.

AIA, HSW, CEU and ICC Approval are available. 



OFFICERS

President Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR, CDT
Hallman Lindsay Paints
1113 Sydney Terr
Mount Juliet, TN 37122
kent.kile@hallmanlindsay.com
608-279-1544

Vice President Jerry Curtis, RA, CSI, 
Member Emeritus, NCARB
204 Green Valley Blvd.
Franklin, TN 37064
tnbass@comcast.net
615-969-8970

Treasurer Randall Lewis, CSI, AIA
J H & H Architects, PA
1047 N Flowood Dr
Flowood, MS 39232-9533
rlewis@jhharchitects.com
601-948-4601

Secretary Michael Zielinski, CSI, CCCA
LRK Architects
2100 Dalkeith Drive
Germantown, TN 38139
maz.ecc@comcast.net
901-652-5612

Immediate Past President Cindi Brooks, 
CSI
Mid South Prestress, LLC
2949 Joe Dowlen Road
Pleasant View, TN 37146
cbrooks@msprestress.com
423-827-4848

COMMITTEES

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS
Kent Kile, CSI, CCPR (1st Yr.)
615-347-4572
kkile@ppg.com

AWARDS
Betina Latiker (1st Yr.)
601-209-4671 
blatiker@hotmail.com

CERTIFICATION
Floyd Sterling, FCSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
318-226-0056
fsterling@shreveland.com

EDUCATION
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR (2nd Yr.)
615-347-4572
kkile@ppg.com
ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS
Randall Lewis, CSI, AIA 
601-948-4601
rlewis@jhharchitects.com

FINANCE
Ryan Hatler, CSI, J.D (2nd Yr.)
850-316-7217
ryan@hatlerlaw.com

FUND RAISING / PRODUCT SHOWS
Melanie Kenney (2nd Yr.)
615-979-9497
mkenney@southlandbrickandblock.com

MEMBERSHIP
Jill Colby, MBA, CSI, AIA (2nd Yr.)
615-330-2746
jillcolby@colbyassoc.com

OPERATING GUIDE
Cindi Brooks, CSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
423-827-4848
cindibrooksgsr@gmail.com

PLANNING
Billy Mathis, FCSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
501-758-7443
bjmathis@taggarch.com

PUBLICATIONS
John Dunaway, CSI, CCS, AIA 
(5th Yr.)
601-948-7337
john@ccdarchitects.com

TECHNICAL
Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, 
ASPE, USGBC (5th Yr.)
865-588-5348
gary@kelso-regen.com

SPECIFICATION COMPETITION
Thomas Clarke, FCSI, CCS, 
CCPR, CCCA, SCIP (2nd Yr.)
601-832-5339
tlcfcsi@aol.com

 CSI GULF STATES REGION LEADERS – 2022-2023



Membership has its benefits
Your CSI member benefits include generous 
discounts on CSI standards and formats such as 
MasterFormat® Groups Subgroups And Divisions, as 
well as discounts on numerous resources to assist you 
in the preparation of specifications, as well as other 
construction documents.

Not a CSI Member? Join Today! 
www.csiknoxville.org

Ginger Azpurua, CSI
Mr. Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, ASPE
Mr. Benjamin Brewer, BA, CSI, CCCA, CDT, AIA, 
CCA, NCARB
Ms. Deborah Brooks, CSI
Mr. Carl Bryant, CSI
Josh Buchanan, CSI
Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, AIA
Lauretta Cocke, CSI
Ms. Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT, AIA
Ms. Patricia Corbitt, CSI
Ms. Donna Covert, CSI
Mr. Paul Crow, CSI
William Dunklin, RA, CSI, NCARB
Mr. Joseph Fielden, CSI
Kathryn Fuller, CSI, CDT, AIA, NCARB
Peter Giddings, CSI
Mr. Tyler Goza, CSI, AIA
Mr. A. Gordon Heins III III, CSI
Danielle Hemsley, CSI
Michael Houle, CSI-EP
Suzan Jordan, CSI, CCPR, CDT
Whitney Kaul, CSI, LEED GA
James Lewis, PE, CSI, LS
Mr. Douglass Lowrie, CSI
Mr. R. Aaron Miller, CSI, AIA
Michelle Mokry, BA, CSI, AIA, LEED AP

James Odle, CSI
Mr. Paul Pierson, CSI, Member Emeritus, AIA
Mrs. Katherine Proctor, RA, FCSI, CDT
Mrs. Marni Redmond, CSI
Mr. Juan Rodriguez, PE, CSI, CDT, ASHRAE, ASPE, 
LEED AP, USGBC
Mr. Curtis Rolen, CSI
Mr. James Rose, CSI
Andy Salley, CSI, CDT, RCDD
Mr. Samer Shatara, CSI
Mr. Jeremy Shipp, RA, CSI, LEED AP
Mr. Brian Sickles, CSI, CDT, AIA
Mr. Jerry Smith, CSI
Kevin Stevens, CSI
Mr. Peter Tarbell, CSI
Mr. William Trimble Jr., CSI
Taniya Vinod, CSI-EP

 CSI KNOXVILLE MEMBERS – NOVEMBER 2022

https://higherlogicdownload.s3.amazonaws.com/CSIRESOURCES/b00cc178-1ca0-4e36-aeae-82edcd55c99c/UploadedImages/Membership_Enrollment_Form_061622_v4.pdf
http://www.csiknoxville.org
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August 5, 2022 
 

 
 

OFFICERS 
    

President Kathryn Fuller kathrynf@mbicompanies.com (865) 584-0999 
President Elect Brent Williams brent@archteva.com (865) 924-9757 

Secretary Geoffrey Cavalier cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com (615) 964-1260 
Treasurer Whitney Kaul whitneykaul@gmail.com (865) 591-7732 

Past President Kathryn Fuller kathrynf@mbicompanies.com (865) 584-0999 
    

DIRECTORS 
 

   

2022-2024    
 Michelle Barillaro mbarillaro@rouseconstruction.com (865) 777-9776 
 Patrick Brown pbrown@rossfowler.com (865) 637-1100 
 Tyler Goza tgoza@dia-arch.com (865) 410-7431 
    

2021-2023    
 Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
 Josh Buchanan josh@tnmarble.com (865) 210-3782 
 Kathy Proctor ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 

COMMITTEES  
 

   

Member Services    
Membership Samer Shatara sshatara@denark.com  (865) 388-3661 

House Suzan Jordan  suzanwjordan@icloud.com (865) 389-9476 
    

Education    
Education / Programs  Josh Buchanan josh@tnmarble.com (865) 210-3782 

    
Student Chapter    

President Collin Rummage  crummag1@vols.utk.edu  
    

Recognition    
Technical Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 

Certification Stacy Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net (865) 409-2899 
 Brian Sickles brian.sickles@ssainc.com (865) 867-7582 

Awards Vacant   
    

Communication    
Publication/ Website Stacy Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net (865) 409-2899 

Faculty Advisor Kevin Stevens kevin.stevens@utk.edu (865) 805-6466 
Academic Affairs Brian Sickles brian.sickles@ssainc.com (865) 867-7582 

    
Fundraising    

Product Show Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
Golf Tournament Wes Crow wcrow@johnsongalyon.com (865) 770-0727 

    
Chapter Administration    

Planning / Historian Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 
Bylaws & Op Guide Geoffrey Cavalier cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com (615) 964-1260 
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